T.A.F.L. General Meeting
Saturday, 2nd November, 2008.

Held at Wests Leagues Club, Tamworth.

Meeting commenced at 1:50pm.

PRESENT:
Craig Abbott, Nick Baird, Max Barwick, Darrell Benfield, Graham Brown, David Chapman, Neil Doran, Evan Griffiths, Gerry Griffiths, Joshua McKenzie, Brendan Meehan, Graham Nuttall, Ben Page, Jim Penberthy, Adrian Walsh. 
APOLOGIES: 

Gerry Taveira, Ron Crump, Dave MacLellan.  

1.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES: 

Minutes of previous meeting were circulated. 

Moved D. Chapman that, “the Minutes as circulated be accepted.” 
Seconded J. McKenzie.
CARRIED

2.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES: 

2.1 Water Carrier’s attire.
C. Abbott suggested that the TAFL source gear for runners, trainers and water carriers for uniformity.  J. McKenzie stated that the intention of setting a ‘uniform’ was so that the runners were clearly identified as being able to pass messages on field.  White clothing for others would differentiate them from players.  D. Chapman agreed.  C. Abbott asked if the TAFL would supply attire for water carriers and trainers.  D. Benfield said there was no need as the runners shirts had been supplied and water carriers and trainers only had to wear predominately white shirts.  C. Abbott asked if he could get another half a dozen runners shirts.  D. Chapman stated they were purchased from the Gunnedah Co-op.  
2.2 Hills Transport Sponsorship
G. Nuttall asked if Hills Transport had been spoken to as stated in the minutes.  D. Benfield indicated that he was waiting for them to indicate when it was an appropriate time to meet.  G. Nuttall asked if indications to that point had been positive and D. Benfield stated they had been.
3.
FINANCIAL REPORT:

Tabled in Annual General Meeting held immediately prior.
4.
CORRESPONDENCE:

IN:


AFL NSW/ACT – Risk Prevention questionnaires.


Nicki Craig, Toyota – Negative reply to sponsoring umpires.


Dave MacLellan – Potential new team in Moree.  Held over to general business.
OUT:
Nicole Geddes – Thanks for singing at Grand Final.

Jane Douglas – Thanks for organising Nicole Geddes.

Hill’s Transport and ANZ – re: sponsorship. 

5.
GENERAL BUSINESS:

5.1 AFL Merit Award
Award from AFL presented to Gerry Griffiths. 
5.2 Submission from Dave MacLellan regarding potential Moree team
D. Benfield read a letter from Dave MacLellan indicating he believed Moree had the potential to field a team in the TAFL in 2009, and seeking approval for Moree to seek a committee, sponsors and players with a view to joining the League.  D. Chapman spoke of the history of Moree and the fact they left the North West competition of their own volition, not becoming redundant when the former League collapsed as indicated by D. MacLellan.  He stated that Moree and Robb College (the Armidale team) rarely played each other due to the travel involved.  N. Doran said that Moree used to support two teams, the Swans and the Saints, but that playing numbers depended on the cotton season, and he was unsure if their old oval was still available.  D. Benfield stated that D. MacLellan had indicated an oval was being developed that had been marked as being for cricket and AFL.  C. Abbott questioned if D. MacLellan had the ability to get a Club up and running.  B. Page and A. Walsh both stated that he had been a great clubsman at the Nomads.  B. Page said that he couldn’t see any harm in allowing D. MacLellan to look into it.  J. McKenzie stated that if he was approved and complied with all requests the League would have to be prepared to let them in.  A. Walsh said D. MacLellan’s access to the local paper as an employee of the Moree Champion was a bonus.  G. Griffiths queried if Moree and Muswellbrook games could be played in Gunnedah.  G. Nuttall asked what requirements were applied to allow Narrabri to join.  It was stated that they made a convincing case when approaching the League.
N. Baird moved “That a checklist to be determined by the Executive be given to Moree, and if passed Moree be allowed into the League.”
Seconded E. Griffiths.

CARRIED.

D. Benfield suggested the 18th of January 2009 be set as the return date for the Moree checklist.

B. Page queried if the TAFL had a provision to assist new Clubs.  G. Nuttall said that when the Magpies folded the money was kept for a bit in that regard but was later distributed between the Tamworth Clubs who had taken on their players.

5.3 Changes to By-Laws
J. McKenzie had distributed a proposed updating of the By-laws prior to the meeting.  N. Doran queried what material changes had been made.  J. McKenzie stated the only material changes were at 5.1.2(g), being the 150 point for and against adjustment for forfeits that was already used, and at 5.6.3(e) and 5.6.5(d), being the attire for runners and water carriers.  
N. Doran moved “That the updated By-laws be adopted.”

Seconded J. McKenzie.
CARRIED.

5.4 Change to By-law 5.4.1
Notice had been given by J. McKenzie, who moved, “That By-law 5.4.1 to altered to insert: “The Club with limited playing numbers is required to advise the field umpires prior to the match of the number of on-field players that will play during the match.

If further players from the Club with limited playing numbers arrive during the course of the match and are added to the team list (as outlined in 5.4.2), the number of on-field players is to be increased as outlined in (a), (b) or (c) above.  This change will be made at either the first quarter or half time break.  No additional players will be fielded after the half time interval (as outlined in 5.4.2).  The Club with limited playing numbers is required to advise the field umpires and the opposing Team Manager prior to the resumption of play of any increase in the number of on-field players.”
Seconded A. Walsh.

CARRIED.

5.5 Change to By-law 5.4.1
Notice had been given by G. Brown, who moved, “That By-law 5.4.1 be amended to read, “Games shall be played with a maximum of sixteen (16) on field players per team.””

Seconded D. Chapman.
DEFEATED with 5 for, 6 against and 1 abstaining.

5.6 Change to length of quarters
Notice had been given by G. Brown, who moved, “That each quarter shall be 20 minutes with time on.”

The motion LAPSED with no seconder.

5.7 Change to By-law 5.8.2
Notice had been given by G. Brown, who moved, “That By-Law 5.8.2 be altered to read: “The Order Off law as per the laws of Australian Football shall be applied in all TAFL matches.  Field umpires shall use yellow and red cards in applying the Order Off Law.
Players ordered from the field with a red or yellow card shall not be replaced.
Players ordered from the field under a yellow card shall leave the playing surface for 15 minutes.
Players ordered off under a yellow card may be reported.
Players ordered from the field under a red card shall leave the playing surface for the remainder of the match.
Players ordered off under a red card shall be reported.””
Seconded D. Chapman.
CARRIED.

5.8 Change to notes to By-law 5.1.2 

Notice had been given by D. Benfield, who moved, “That the notes to 5.1.2 be altered from “lodged at the League Office” to “lodged with the League Registrar”.”
Seconded N. Baird.

CARRIED.

5.9 Change to notes to By-law 5.1.3
Notice had been given by D. Benfield, who moved, “That the notes to 5.1.3 be altered as follows: g) from “In the event that any match is cancelled, no premiership points shall be awarded to either team and such match shall not count towards player’s eligibility for finals.” to “In the event that any match is cancelled, no premiership points shall be awarded to either team and such match shall count towards finals eligibility (refer to By-Law 5.1.2 note) except were a player is suspended.”    
Seconded N. Baird.

CARRIED.

5.10 Change to By-law 5.4.2
Notice had been given by D. Benfield, who moved, “That 5.4.2 be altered to read: 
a) For each match, an official team list containing player’s names and jumper numbers and the names of team officials is to be prepared on the Sporting Pulse system. 
b) Four copies of this list are to be printed from the Sporting Pulse system. 
c) The first copy, duly completed and signed, is to be handed to the field umpires at least ten minutes prior to the commencement of the game. 
d) The second copy is to be handed to the timekeeper at least ten minutes prior to the commencement of the game. 

e) The timekeeper’s copy is to be clearly marked with the quarter by quarter scores, goal scorers and best players (numbered 1-6, 1 being best player per team down to 6 being the sixth best player per team) at the conclusion of the game and returned to the Registrar with the match paperwork. 

f) The third copy is to be handed to the opposing team at least ten minutes prior to the commencement of the game. 

g) The fourth copy is to be retained by the Club for reference purposes. 
h) Alterations or additions may be made to the original Team list up until the end of the half-time interval by arrangement with the Field Umpires. 
i) Players arriving late may NOT take the field prior to signing the Team List.  Such players must sign the Team List at the quarter or half time break. 
j) No amendments may be made to any team after the half time interval. 
k) Goals not listed on the Team List at the time it is received by the Registrar shall not be credited to a player’s tally if subsequently disclosed.”
The motion LAPSED with no seconder.

5.11 Change to By-law 5.6.1

Notice had been given by D. Benfield, who moved, “That 5.6.1 (g) be altered from “The Sporting Pulse Coordinator is to receive the Match Result Media Sheet no later than 12 noon on the day following the match” to “Match results are to be entered into the Sporting Pulse website by 9am on the day following the match”.
Seconded E. Griffiths.

CARRIED.

5.12 Change to By-law 5.8.2
Notice had been given by D. Benfield, who moved, “That 5.8.2 Order Off Laws c) Yellow card – be altered from “A player who is ordered off by a Field Umpire for a breach of the laws of the game shall be off the field for a period of 15 mins. Players ordered off under a yellow card may be reported. This player shall not be replaced.” to “A player who is ordered off by a Field Umpire for a breach of the laws of the game shall be off the field for a period of 15 mins (the timekeeper shall stop game time when the umpire displays the yellow card until the player has left the field. The players 15 minutes will commence when he has left the field) Players ordered off under a yellow card may be reported. This player shall not be replaced.”  
The motion LAPSED with no seconder.

5.13 Change to By-Law 7.2
Notice had been given by D. Chapman, who moved, “That for a player to be eligible to play Finals matches, a player must play a minimum of THREE home and away matches with his Club.”
Seconded E. Griffiths.

CARRIED with 7 for, 4 against and 1 abstaining.

5.14 Financial concerns
G. Brown stated that the $12,000 in the term deposit is due on the 12th of November.  He stated that a decision had to be made if the interest on this ($483.94) was to be reinvested with the other monies or moved into the general account.

G. Griffiths moved, “That the interest be reinvested.”
Seconded N. Baird.

CARRIED.

5.15 Umpires fees for 2009
G. Brown proposed that for two umpires, the fees be increased from $60 to $80, with the fee to remain at $60 if there were three umpires.  D. Benfield stated that North Coast pay $180 per game, which is then split between either two ($90 each) or three ($60 each) umpires.  G. Brown suggested that an additional $20 be paid for representative matches.  G. Brown stated that current travel rate paid is twenty cents per kilometre, and that $20 and $10 is given to accredited boundary and goal umpires respectively.  J. Penberthy stated that twenty cents was not much, especially given the rising costs of fuel.  J. McKenzie stated that he felt this was intended to compensate, not necessarily meet, travel costs.


N. Baird moved, “That the North Coast model be adopted and the travel rate be increased to thirty cents per kilometre.”
Seconded E. Griffiths.

J. McKenzie moved an amendment, “That $80 be paid for 2 umpires, $60 for 3 umpires, and the travel rate be thirty cents per kilometre.”
Seconded B. Page.

CARRIED.

J. McKenzie questioned the disparity between boundary and goal umpires, suggesting that goal umpires are equally important despite the far reduced physical exertion.

J. McKenzie moved, “That $20 be paid for both boundary and goal umpires with an AFL level 1 accreditation or higher.”
Seconded N. Baird.

CARRIED.

5.16 2009 draw
M. Barwick queried the reference in previous minutes to a draw for next season. D. Benfield indicated this was a preliminary draw that was provided to the Executive for comment.  C. Abbott asked when the Grand Final was to be on that preliminary draw.  D. Chapman stated the 5th of September 2009, giving twenty weeks from Easter to the Grand Final.  D. Benfield stated this was not a set draw, and may change given the Moree issue.

5.17 Finance – claims for reimbursement
G. Brown stated that claims had been made by D. Benfield for $695.68 for phone calls and G. Brown for $320 for conference in Melbourne.

G. Brown moved, “That payment be made to D. Benfield for $695.68 and G. Brown for $320.”
Seconded A. Walsh.

CARRIED.
5.18 Reimbursement for Kangaroos for Muswellbrook switch in 2008
C. Abbott queried what was required for the TAFL to reimburse the Kangaroos for their game with Muswellbrook (switched from Tamworth to Muswellbrook after the setting of the 2008 draw) as had been indicated would be made.  D. Chapman checked the minutes and $200 to be paid to the Kangaroos accordingly.

5.19 Cost of Inter-league experience
G. Nuttall queried the cost of the inter-leauge matches in Wagga Wagga ($7,000) and questioned if this money was best spent elsewhere, such as assisting Clubs with travel.

Next meeting: Saturday 6th December 2008.
Meeting closed at 3:35pm.

